

NARROGIN

An Independent Public School

Principal: Mr Bruce Fraser Deputy Principal: Mrs Joanna Hayes

Phone: (08) 9882 1600

Email: EastNarrogin.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: http://www.eastnarroginps.wa.edu.au Facebook: East Narrogin Primary School Compass: East Narrogin Primary School





From the Principal

Hi to All.

Thank you to everyone who has welcomed me into the East Narrogin Primary School community. There are so many dedicated and connected students, staff and parents who make the school what it is.

I cannot acknowledge the staff enough for the dedication and extra effort they put into the children.

I have many competing priorities in my life, and these have become more obvious in recent weeks. I am officially finishing in all educational roles as of this Friday 12 September.

For Weeks 9 and 10 of this term, and Week 1 of Term 4 Mrs Jo Hayes will relieve as Principal, until Mrs Lisa Nelson returns to the role in Week 2, Term 4.

Meanwhile, Ms Jenny Sterry returns next week, which means that Mr Hamilton will be able to assist around the school.

I wish you all the best, and bid you farewell as of Friday.

Athletics Carnival

Our Faction Athletics will commence at 10:30am this Thursday 11 Students are to come to school at their usual time.

Any adults who can assist with set up and in some roles on the day, please make yourself known. I will begin set-up around 8:00am.

Students are encouraged to wear their Faction colours. Dress up a little if they like. Hair colour is permitted however please do not bring the spray cans to school.

Parents, be prepared to get involved. From about 1:30pm we will have Kindergarten and Pre-Primary races, and then whole school novelty events which will include parent teams.

Attached to the newsletter is the days program. Please remember this is a guide

Remember, please apply plenty of sunscreen and water. Let's make it a ripper!

Mr Bruce Fraser Principal Bruce.Fraser2@education.wa.edu.au

Newsletter No: 14 Date: 9 September 2025 Established 1963

Coming Events

- **★ Faction Athletics Carnival**
- ★ R U Ok Day?

Thursday 11 September

★ Narrogin College of **Agriculture Open Day**

Friday 12 September Selected students

★ Learning Journey & Book

Tuesday 16 September, 4:30pm-5:30pm

★ Kindergarten Information Session

Wednesday 17 September, 9:00am-10:00am

- ★ Assembly Year 1/2 Thursday 25 September
- ★ End of Term Excursion to **NSHS**

Thursday 25 September Pre-primary-Year 6

★ Last Day of Term 3 Thursday 25 September

School Times

8:45am Start — 3:05pm Finish (Monday to Friday)

Breakfast Club

8:15am-8:30am in the Undercover Area

Uniform Shop

By appointment

Contact Brooke Shanks on 0488 206 808 or gheckoembroidery@gmail.com

East Narrogin Primary School

Banking details Commonwealth Bank

BSB: 06 6040 Account No: 1990 1631

From the Deputy

Dear Parents and Families,

One Big Voice Recap

Thank you our the choir students and Mrs Annear and Mrs Morton for their commitment and participating in the One Big Voice largest children's choir festival. Your passion and harmony made it unforgettable.

A big thank you to our parent helpers on the day; Mrs Shanks, Ms Cowcher and Ms Tulipan.

We would also like to extend our gratitude to DORCAS Narrogin for their financial contribution to this event.



Learning Journey

We are thrilled about the exciting opportunity for all students to share their incredible work and progress with parents and carers next Tuesday 16 September.

Additionally, the Book Fair will be selling books in the Library, providing a wonderful opportunity for everyone to explore and discover new reads.

Don't forget about our free community sausage sizzle where everyone can enjoy delicious sausages while celebrating together.

We will also have feedback forms available for you to share your thoughts and insights on your child's Learning Journey.

Kindy Information Session

We are excited to welcome our new Kindergarten families to ENPS!

There will be a Kindergarten Information Session on Wednesday 17 September at 9:00am in the Community Centre.

This session will cover everything you need to know to help your child thrive, including our curriculum, daily routines and ways to support their transition.

We also have the School Nurse and Speech Therapist providing additional information on health.



End of Term Excursion

On Thursday 25 September our last day of term, our Preprimary - Year 6 will be attending 'The Flying Bicycle Collective,' *Dreams of a Lonely Planet 74* at the Narrogin Senior High School.

This will be our end of term celebration experience. There will be more information to come regarding this event in the next week.

Thank You Mr Fraser

On behalf of our school community, I would like to extend our deepest gratitude to Bruce Fraser for the fantastic work he has done in such a short time at our school.

His dedication has transformed our school environment! From cleaning out and reorganising the sports shed to revitalising Physical Education and sport lessons.

Bruce's efforts have made a lasting impact, and our students are thriving as a result.

As Bruce prepares for his new journey, we wish him all the best and send him off with our heartfelt appreciation.

We are all incredibly excited for the upcoming Faction Carnival, which Bruce has worked tirelessly to ensure it will be a resounding success.

We are looking forward to seeing our students shine at this fantastic event.

Thank you, Bruce, for your outstanding contributions, and best wishes for the future!



Mrs Joanna Hayes Deputy Principal

Relief Education Assistants Needed

East Narrogin Primary School is replenishing their list for relief Education Assistants.

If you are interested in having your name on the relief EA list, please contact the Front Office 9882 1600.

D&C

Faction Athletics Carnival

This Thursday is our Faction Athletics Carnival. We are asking for donations of 'nut free' baked goods to be dropped off to the Canteen on Thursday morning.

We are looking for volunteers to help run the food stall. Please see Allysha on the day to offer your assistance.



Uniform Shop

The Uniform Shop is open by appointment. Please contact Brooke on gheckoembroidery@gmail.com or 0488 206 808 or complete a Uniform Order Form at the Front Office.

If you would like your child's name embroidered on their hat please contact Brooke. There is a cost of \$10:00 per hat.

Lunch Orders

Narrogin Senior High School will continue providing lunch orders on Mondays and Fridays.

Please make sure lunch orders are completed **before** school in the Undercover Area with Mrs Desi Wilkie.

Allysha Spurling
P&C President
ENPSPandC@hotmail.com

Chappy's Chat

Hi Everyone,

R U Ok? Day

R U Ok Day is recognised this year on Thursday 11 September, but remember any day is a good day to ask R U Ok?

Come and join our ENPS community at our Athletics Carnival and show your support by wearing your families faction colours or yellow in support of a worthy cause.



Mrs Desi Wilkie, School Chaplain & Breakfast Club Co-Ordinator

Library

Hi Everyone,

Class Library Days

Students are reminded to return their library book each week. Students will not be allowed to borrow another book if previous books have not been returned.

Parents may receive an invoice for lost books.

Monday Classes

Room 4 ECC1

Wednesday Classes

ECC2 Room 2

Kindy (fortnightly)

Learning Journey Colouring In Competition

To continue the 'adventure' of Book Week, student will have the opportunity to collect a colouring in sheet during Library.

Students can return their completed colouring in to Mrs Seton in the Library to go on display for our Learning Journey Book Fair.

Prize winners will be announced after Learning Journey.



Mrs Sandi Seton, School Library Officer



2026 School Bus Transport Assistance

Will your child be enrolled in a school in 2026?

Do you live more than 4.5km from your child's school and outside of a designated Public Transport Area?

You may be eligible for Transport Assistance.

If you are already registered with School Bus Services and have had a change of residential address or school, you will need to submit a new application.



Apply before November 14, 2025 schoolbuses.wa.gov.au

